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	Comments



The Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA) appreciates ERCOT’s intent in filing Nodal Protocol Revision Request (NPRR) 1250 to retire the Renewable Portfolio Standard (RPS) as contemplated by House Bill 1500 (HB 1500) as enacted during the 88th Texas Legislature.  At the same time, it is important to recognize that the Legislature intended that the Solar Renewable Portfolio Standard (SRPS) continue to be in effect until September 1, 2025.  See HB 1500 at Section 53.  

The Public Utility Commission of Texas (PUCT) approved, NPRR1218, REC Program Changes Per P.U.C. SUBST. R. 25.173, Renewable Energy Credit Program, to update Section 14, State of Texas Renewable Energy Credit Trading Program, to comply with P.U.C. SUBST. R. 25.173, Renewable Energy Credit Program, to pertain to only solar renewable energy.  The PUCT adopted this rule to comply with the provisions of HB 1500.  As proposed, NPRR1250 would revise the provisions of NPRR1218 before they have even been implemented.  SEIA respectfully submits that the provisions of NPRR1218 should be implemented and remain in effect until September 1, 2025, before the provisions of NPRR1250 become effective.

	Revised Cover Page Language


None

	Revised Proposed Protocol Language


None
1250NPRR-03 SEIA Comments 091024	Page 1 of 1
PUBLIC
